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                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 -- MANCOS WEST WING – MONDAY, FEBRUARY 22, 2016, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Continuation of Board Retreat Discussion: Mr. Hanson started off by asking the Board members if there were any questions regarding the topics discussed at the Retreat. Ms. Coppinger asked about the differences between Mr. Hanson responded. Mr. Guiles began a discussion about reaching higher and creating more rigor for our students. He would like to see us get to the next level. We just need to figure out how. Mrs. Epps said that one of the reasons we have not seen more progress was the high turnover of staff in past years. Mr. Guiles asked what the bar to measure advancement should be, and Mr. Hanson agreed that is the question. Mr. Hanson said we have to decide what we want to be exemplary in; then we have to define the parts. 
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President, Blake Mitchell, at 7:03 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance. Mr. Mitchell then read the rules of the meeting.
	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Monty L. Guiles
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Holly Figueroa
	Title I Teacher

	
	Melodie Mitchell
	Kindergarten Teacher

	
	Tyler Surowicz
	First Grade Teacher

	
	Amanda Zufelt
	First Grade Teacher

	
	Monica Roybal
	Second Grade Teacher

	
	Tara Willburn
	Third Grade Teacher

	
	Staci Greenlee
	Fourth Grade Teacher

	
	Rachel Showalter
	Fourth Grade Teacher

	
	Kerisha Hawkins
	Fifth Grade Teacher

	
	Diane Stiles
	Fifth Grade Teacher

	
	Mary Shinn
	The Journal Reporter


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the agenda for the Regular Meeting, Monday, February 22, 2016. 
Mrs. Coppinger seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Guiles to approve the minutes from the January 18, 2016 Regular Meeting and the January 29, 2016 Special Meeting.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD

Ms. Epps presented the team who attended the CCIRA (Colorado Council International Reading Association) conference presented a PowerPoint Presentation to the BOE on the Conference.  The teachers who attended were:  Amanda Zufelt, Tyler Surowicz, Monica Roybal, Tara Willburn, Holly Figueroa, Rachel Showalter, Staci Greenlee, Kerisha Hawkins, and Diane Stiles. Each of the teachers spoke about an author they had met who inspired them to teach differently and gave them new ideas. 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up for Public Participation.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson relayed more information on one of the subjects in his report – a bequest from a Mancos alumni of any and all gas/mineral rights that he owned. Mr. Hanson has looked up how to handle this on the Internet, and Mr. Guiles suggested hiring a “land” man to look into the rights or finding an attorney and offering a set amount to look into them. Mr. Hanson has left messages for a few of the “land” men who he has copies of letters from dated 2010 and 2011, from the estate.
Mr. Hanson also spoke about the need to possibly purchase a new vehicle in order to transport three students to the New Wings facility in Cortez. He also talked about New Wings expanding, and the necessity of the three Montezuma County schools paying a share of hiring new staff for the facility. 
PK-5 Principal’s Report – Ms. Epps reviewed her report in more detail.  She went over the numbers for the Early Learning Center and talked about the need to balance the classrooms by hiring a half-time paraprofessional next year. Ms. Epps also reviewed her proposal to change the entrance date for Kindergarten and pre-school students to August 31, instead of September 15. The changes will be presented at the next regular meeting.
Secondary Principal’s Report – Mr. Priestley pointed out three things he wanted to talk more about from the Board Retreat. They are: professionalism; student-centered approach from all staff, and parent involvement and how to get more parents involved. He then reviewed his report, the graduation requirements they are going to discuss with parents, and a snapshot of what is included in honors’ classes. He is concerned about the shift from ACT to SAT. Mr. Guiles thanked Mr. Priestley for his ideas from the Board Retreat, and also for presenting the snapshot on the Honors classes. He said it showed rigor. Mr. Hanson asked how or should the competency be factored into class ranking? Mr. Priestley said the he would bring that up to the committee.
Dean of Student’s Report – Mr. Showalter reviewed his report. He handed out the schedule for the HS Basketball San Juan Basin League District 3 Tournament at Montezuma-Cortez High School Friday and Saturday. MS Basketball Boys tournament is Saturday here in Mancos. He also reported that he and Rodney Cox worked together, and Dolores State Bank is going to sponsor a new scoreboard for the Performance Center. He talked to the Board about his wish list for a new gym. He has been investigating a new floor for the Cafeteria which would allow the district to have multiple practices at the same time and all students would be done practicing by 6 p.m.
Accountability Committee Report – minutes from were presented to the Board. Ms. Epps reported that the Town administrator attended and that is fostering a more collaborative partnership between the Town and the School. 
BOCES Report – Mr. Hawkins did not attend the meeting due to the Board Retreat. Mr. Hanson said he had gotten word today that the BOCES has just offered the Executive Director position to Adrea Bogle.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Ms. Miller said that all current spending is right on track and where it should be at this time of the year.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Guiles to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

2016/17 Budget – We will start with our wish list and go from there. There is the heater for the PC, a new bus, a new floor for the Cafeteria, solving the traffic congestion around the school, especially the Early Learning Center. 
Stay in CASB? The Library? The Garden? The Recycling? Mr. Hanson asked the Board members to think about it and give him suggestions.
2016/17 Calendar – There will not be many changes from this year, with very few exceptions.

The Board agreed to table Items: 
C: End of Year Business; D: Formal Recommendations from the Board Retreat; and E: the Superintendent’s Evaluation until the next meeting. 

OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Guiles to consent to Action Items:   B, C, D
Mrs. Coppinger seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

ACTION ITEMS

A. Act on Resolution to declare vacancy
MOTION by Mr. Guiles:

Be it resolved that the Board of Education of Mancos School District RE-6 accepts the resignation of Wesley A. Rivera from the Board of Education effective February 17, 2016; and

Be it further resolved that, in accordance with state law, the Board declares a vacancy in this school director office that will be filled by appointment by the Board within 60 days in accordance with the following procedure:

1.
Interested persons are invited to send a letter to the Board with a statement of interest and qualifications by Friday, March 18, 2016.

2.
The Board will interview prospective candidates on Monday, March 21, 2016 at a public meeting beginning at 6 p.m.

3.
To be eligible for appointment, a candidate must be a registered elector and a resident of the Mancos School District.

4.
The appointee will serve until the next regular school biennial election in November 2017. 

Mr. Hawkins seconds. 

Discussion: The Date is incorrect on the resolution due to Spring Break, the Board agreed to change the dates on the resolution as follows: #1 will be changed from Friday, March 18, 2016 to Friday, April 15, 2016; #2 will be changed from March 21, 2016 to April 18, 2016.
Mr Guiles amended his motion to reflect the date changes. Mr. Hawkins seconded the amended motion.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

B. 2nd Reading Policy –

1) GDD  - Support Staff Vacation/Holidays

2) JHB – Truancy Policy
Approved by Consent Motion.

C. Approve updates to the 2015-16 Substitute List
Approved by Consent Motion.

D. Act on Recommendation to approve Javier Jaime as Middle School Assistant B/C Team Basketball Coach.

Approved by Consent Motion. 
CORRESPONDENCE
Letter from CDE regarding FY14-15 Audit and Financial December Data Pipeline Submission

UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
Next Regular Meeting: March 21, 2016 is the first day of Spring Break The meeting will be moved to March 28. The agenda will be set on the 18th. 
The Board of Education would like to recognize Ms. Rivera’s years of service to the District at the next regular meeting. Ms. Titone will contact Ms. Rivera to invite her to be at that meeting. 
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 9:15 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
